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	HBF HEALTH AND SAFETY FORUM
 THURSDAY 22 JANUARY @ 9.am

LEA MARSTON HOTEL
HAUNCH LANE
LEA MARSTON

SUTTON COLDFIELD

B76 0BY



PRESENT:

	Steve Foley
	Avant Homes
	Vince Coyle (Chair)
	Barratt

	Tracey Taylor
	Bellway Homes
	Martin Lovegrove
	Berkeley Group

	Paul Haxell
	Bovis Homes
	Steve Morris
	CALA

	Ken Miller
	CALA
	Michelle Shani
	Countryside Properties

	Martyn Price
	Crest Nicholson
	Matthew Stubblefield
	Croudace

	Eamonn McMenamin
	Davidsons Developments
	Steve Allix
	Fairview

	Bob Chatterton

	Galliford Try
	Dave Leibrick
	Galliford Try

	Ray Cooke
	HSE
	Craig Donelan
	Keepmoat

	Joe Yarolen
	Larkfleet Homes
	Dave Hickman
	Miller Homes

	David Bolton
	Morris Homes
	Chris Epps
	NHBC

	Steve Acaster
	Persimmon Homes
	David Ford
	Redrow 

	Diana Parums
	Story Homes
	Greg Johnston
	Stewart Milne

	Greg Ward - 

RG Wilbrey
	Representing Strata
	Edward Woods
	Taylor Wimpey

	Steve Dudman
	Westleigh Developments
	
	

	IN ATTENDANCE
	
	
	

	Dave Mitchell
	HBF


	
	

	APOLOGIES
	
	
	

	Garry Rapson
	Croudace
	Simon Longbottom
	HSE

	Barry Oliver
	Berkeley Group
	Vernon Cunningham
	Strata


	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

VC opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. The group then introduced themselves.



	2.
	Notes of previous meeting including Action Log update

Action Log reviewed and to be updated.  DM asked that it should be projected on for a year.


	3.
	Dust in Construction – Dave Hickman

DH presented to the group on Dust in Construction and the current work undertaken by the sub-group and with the assistance of Chris Lucas (HSE).

DH highlighted the current position and a proposed action plan timeline. There was a group discussion around the timeline and the feasibility of achieving it in its current format
There were also discussions around the limitations of the extraction equipment required and the need to engage with manufacturers about the specification of the equipment/kit required and the possibility of an HBF group deal for the equipment/kit.

Consideration should also be given to the potential of developing a HBF video production aimed at site workers
VC to issue draft strategy and action plan to the group for review and comment.


	4.
	HSE/HBF review of working at height within homebuilding
a. Guide to a Scaffold Specification

VC to finalise guide incorporating comments raised at the meeting and other clarifications requested.

b. Soft Landing Systems

Ray Cooke (HSE) discussed an internal HSE communication regarding soft-landing systems which was issued to the group. HSE are concerned that the communication may have been misinterpreted and following debate it was agreed in principle that Soft Landing Systems fitted in accordance with manufacturer’s instructions are not in breach of statutory requirements
HSE would like to review the use of soft-landing systems with HBF members and VC suggested a liaison group is formed to review the issue in more detail.


	5.
	Statistics update (Reportable Injuries and Dangerous Occurrences/Fire Incidents/ Fee for Intervention) including annual report update and update on collection of data.

After one or two minor software issues Annual Stats report now completed and agreed by the group.

On the quarterly stats we are still awaiting two sets of figures from members. The importance of getting full sets of data was stressed to the members and it is hoped that this will not continue to be an issue.


	6.
	Guidance/Sub Group Updates

a. Contact list

DM asked everyone to check that their details were all up to date. Any changes to be sent to Marian Macdonald at HBF
b. Health and Safety Charter 

Charter Rev 3 – February 2014 was issued with papers. Members asked to check that this is still current with any comments back to VC within the next 10 days. 2015 version is due to be issued in February 15.
c. Charter Action Plan

On looking through the Charter Action Plan DM asked that it should be projected on for a year.

d. Installation of Roof trusses/Work at Height sub-group

Sub group have met and will provide update at next meeting. 

e. Temporary Works sub-group

No further progress and VC to review if there remains a need to provide guidance. 

f. CDM sub-group

SA talked about the draft guidance and how it affects homebuilding. A further meeting of the sub-group is to be convened and guidance on implementation in homebuilding considered.

CE talked about discussions with HBF on a round of regional seminars/briefings for members. These would run from end of March through April for house builders, designers and technical teams. Members of this group would be asked to present at these events with a HBF presentation. SA to look at preparing this with the sub group.


	7.
	Update from CONIAC

PH gave an update from CONIAC to the group. Much of it is an overlap with this forums work. Papers from meeting will be circulated to the group.



	8.
	London Best Practice Guide – Control of Dust and Emissions

There has been a guide issued around Control of Dust and Emissions. VC will circulate to the group.



	9.
	Update on Safety Product issues.

EW gave a brief presentation on product safety issues. This included work around fixings etc.; on bracket supported tiled porches, downlighters with insulation above and the potential heat/fire risk, plastic electrical consumer units and the potential fire problem and metal doorstops with plastic end cap which if it comes loose and is swallowed by a child could cause choking.



	10.
	Date of next meeting

· Thursday 7 May 2015 – Lea Marston Hotel



	11.
	AOB

Ken Miller announced he was standing down from this forum as he is moving   onto pastures new. All the forum members wished him the best for the future and VC/DM thanked him for all the work he had put in on this forum.




